
 
 

June 12, 2019 

 

Greetings from Councilwoman Stark, 
 
In this newsletter you will find the latest news, announcements and event details that I 

want to share with you, including details on our next Community Coffee Chat, important 
summer safety tips, and a local business highlight.  

 
As always, please do not hesitate to contact my office with questions, comments or 

concerns at (602) 262-7441 or council.district.3@phoenix.gov. 
 
Respectfully,  

 
Debra Stark 

Councilwoman  
City of Phoenix  
Council District 3 

Meet the #phxD3 staff  

mailto:council.district.3@phoenix.gov
https://www.phoenix.gov/district3
https://www.phoenix.gov/district3/district-3-staff
https://www.facebook.com/DebraStarkPHX/
https://twitter.com/DebraStarkPHX
https://www.instagram.com/debrastarkphx/


 

June 14 - Itty Bitty Beach Party 
  

This FREE, Hawaiian-themed poolside party is designed for youth ages 6 and under, and 
includes water safety instruction information for youth, parents and caretakers; games and 

contests; Hawaiian leis and sunglasses; refreshments and a chance to take a picture with 
Phoenix Aquatics mascot Buddy Bear.  
 

Event Info: 
Friday, June 14 

Deer Valley Pool - 19400 N. 19th Ave. 
9:30 - 11:30 a.m.  
 

For more information, contact the Parks and Recreation 
Department, Aquatics Section at (602) 534-6587.  

 

Phoenix Pools Open During the Summer 
 

The City of Phoenix has 29 pools open to the public during the 
summer months. The Parks and Recreation Department partners 
with various organizations to provide safe and healthy 

alternatives to youth age 17 and younger. The Kool Kids program 
provides FREE open swim admission to youth at select City of 

Phoenix pools.  
 
Registration for 2019 swimming lessons and aquatics is open. Visit 

phoenix.gov/parks/pools for more info.  

 

 

June 26 – Community Coffee 
Chat at North Mountain Visitor 
Center 

 
Mark your calendars! Please join us Wednesday, June 
26 at the North Mountain Visitor Center (12950 N. 7th 

St.) from 8 – 9:30 a.m. We will be meeting in the 
Education Room.  

 
Mayor Kate Gallego will be our guest speaker to share with us her vision for Phoenix, as 
well as information on two initiatives on the August ballot pertaining to pension reform and 

light rail. 
 

It’s also an opportunity to meet your community action officers and neighborhood 
specialists and ask questions.  
 

The community coffee chat is free and open to everyone. Please kindly RSVP to 
council.district.3@phoenix.gov so we know how many people to expect. We hope to see 

you there!  

 

https://www.phoenix.gov/parks/pools
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June 27 – Black Mountain Precinct 
Coffee with a Cop 
 
The Black Mountain Precinct will have their next Coffee with a Cop 
Thursday, June 27 at 8:30 a.m. at the Cambria Hotel and Suites – 

4425 E. Irma Ln.  See you there!  
 

 

North Mountain Tower Road – Update 
 
Update: 

The project completion date has been updated to late August 2019 as of 6/7/19 per 
Hunter Contracting. (Project start date: 2/5/18) 

 
Type of Project: 
Tower upgrades on the public safety communication facilities. Road improvements and 

resurfacing to allow construction equipment access to the tower site for improvements.  
 

Location:  
North Mountain Tower Road 
 

Purpose: 
To improve access to the public safety towers located 

at the summit of North Mountain to allow for tower IT 
upgrades.  
 

Organizations Involved: 
City of Phoenix IT, Streets, Parks and Recreation, 

Hunter Contracting  
 
Public Impact:  

Road closure for the duration of the project improvements. Permanent closure of small 
parking lot at the tower road entrance on 7th Street. 

 
Contact: 
24-hour Project Hotline: (623) 825-3444 

Albert Granillo, Gunn Communications Public Outreach Coordinator  
agranillo@gciaz.com 

 
Melody Moss, IT Project Manager 
(602) 262-4055 

melody.moss@phoenix.gov 
 

Claire Miller, Park Supervisor 
(602)495-5506 

claire.miller@phoenix.gov 
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Phoenix Activates 50th 
HAWK 
 
Last week, the City of Phoenix activated the 
city’s 50th HAWK—High Intensity Activated 

CrossWalK—at 20th Street and Grand Canal.  
 

These beacon signals are designed to help 
make it easier and safer for people to cross 

busy streets without impeding traffic. Phoenix has been installing HAWK signals since 2007 

after they were approved by the Federal Highway Administration. 
 

How the HAWK Signal Works 
Motorists 

 The HAWK looks a bit like the 

flashing red lights at railway 
crossings; it consists of a RED-

YELLOW-RED signal format for 
motorists. 
 

 Unlike traffic signals, the HAWK 
only operates when a pedestrian 

pushes a button, allowing vehicles 
free to move when no one is 

crossing the street. 
 

 Motorists should respond to yellow and solid red lights in the same manner as any 

other traffic signal. After stopping for the red light, motorists may proceed through 
the crossing area during the flashing red light interval only when safe to do so 

without risk to pedestrians. 
 

Pedestrians 

 For the pedestrian, the signal 
works similarly to other push-

button-activated traffic signals in 
the city. 
 

 The lights on the HAWK signal 
are activated when a pedestrian 

pushes the button at either end of 
the crossing. 
 

 
To learn more about HAWKs, visit 

https://www.phoenix.gov/streets/safety-topics/hawk-pedestrian-beacon-information.  

 

https://www.phoenix.gov/streets/safety-topics/hawk-pedestrian-beacon-information


 

Kids Cafe – FREE Lunches for Kids 
During Summer 
 
St. Mary’s Food Bank Alliance is offering FREE lunch to kids 
during the summer. Through their Kids Cafe program, they 

are collaborating with schools, community centers, health 
clinics, etc. to fill a need for many kids.  

 
Kids Cafe currently provides 6,000 meals daily at more than 
130 sites throughout Arizona! Please check out their 

Facebook page for a full list of sites citywide. 
 

 

Scheduled Dog Park Closures 
 

Rose Mofford Sports Complex Dog Park 
Large and small dog areas will be closed for maintenance on 
June 13 and 27, July 11 and 25, August 8 and 22.  

 
Grovers Basin Dog Park 

Large and small dog areas will be closed for maintenance 
starting on May 20 and will reopen on July 1 at 7 a.m.  
 

Paradise Valley Dog Park 
The park will be closed for maintenance starting on July 1 and will reopen September 2 at 7 a.m.  

 
For a citywide list of scheduled dog park closures, visit 
https://www.phoenix.gov/parks/parks/dog-parks   
 

 

Grasshopper Bridge Maintenance Work Underway 

 
A paint refresh is currently underway at the 
Grasshopper Bridge located on 7th Ave./Coral 

Gables at the Cave Creek Wash in Moon Valley 
Park.  

 
The Phoenix Office of Arts and Culture, with 
help from the Street Transportation 

Department, is managing the maintenance 
work at Grasshopper Bridge, which was built in 

1997. Maintenance work will also include 
sprucing up the landscape around the bridge.  
 

Work hours will be from 5 a.m. – 1 p.m., and the work is expected to take several weeks to 
complete. During this time, the pedestrian overpass will be closed, but pedestrians can use 

the sidewalk to the west of the bridge along 7th Ave. 
 

https://www.facebook.com/kidscafeaz/posts/2071971683101920?__tn__=K-R
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District 3 Business Highlight – 3A Automotive & 
Diesel  
 
3A Automotive & Diesel was 
founded 44 years ago in June 

1975 by twin brothers Jim & Jon 
and their father Archie Alauria, 

hence “3A.” Shortly after their 
first year in business, Jon 
moved on, and Jim and Archie 

continued to build the 
Sunnyslope area automotive 

repair shop into one of the 
busiest shops in Phoenix. In 

1989, Jim purchased its current location at 1539 W. Hatcher Road.  

  
In 2000, Jimmy Alauria was hired after graduating college and finishing a short professional 

hockey career. Jimmy’s job was to take the business to the next level while transitioning 
his dad out of the day-to-day operations.  
  

In 2016, Jimmy and his wife 
Nadine purchased the company 

from his parents and are now on 
mission to not only grow 3A 

Automotive & Diesel, but also to 
be leaders in the community and 
to help bring prosperity to 

Hatcher Road. 
  

Nadine is the Co-Chair of the 
business alliance theHUB ~ 
Hatcher Urban Businesses. With 

theHUB, 3A has sponsored five 
neighborhood clean-ups in the 

last year. Jimmy and Nadine 
work with three of the 
neighboring schools on neighborhood clean-ups and their school events. They also gave 

away a 2006 Jeep Grand Cherokee to a top-producing teacher at Sunnyslope Elementary 
School this past December.  

  
“We’ve enjoyed working with our D3 Councilwoman Debra Stark and her staff on issues our 
area faces. The whole D3 team is easy to communicate with and regularly participates in 

our community events and meetings. We appreciate all of the support and look forward to 
working with Councilwoman Stark and her team to bring positive change to Sunnyslope and 

Hatcher Road!” –Nadine Alauria 
 

 

https://www.3aautorepair.com/


 

Downloadable 2-page PDF on Summer Safety available at phoenix.gov/summer 

https://www.phoenix.gov/pio/summer
https://www.phoenix.gov/pio/summer
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